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THE REGIONAL MUNICIPALITY OF OTTAWA-CARLETON

LA MUNICIPALITÉ RÉGIONALE D’OTTAWA-CARLETON

TRANSPORTATION COMMITTEE

COMITÉ DES TRANSPORTS

REPORT NUMBER 51 TO COUNCIL

RAPPORT NUMÉRO 51 PRÉSENTÉ AU CONSEIL

The TRANSPORTATION COMMITTEE met on 30 NOVEMBER 1999 and submits the item(s)
contained in this Report for the information and/or approval of Council at its next regular
meeting.

Le COMITÉ DES TRANSPORTS s’est réuni le 30 NOVEMBRE 1999 et soumet l’article du présent
rapport au Conseil pour information et/ou approbation lors de sa prochaine réunion ordinaire.

PRESENT/PRÉSENCES :

Chair/Présidente: D. Holmes

Members/Membres : M. Bellemare
W. Byrne
R. Cantin
L. Davis
C. Doucet
H. Kreling
J. Legendre
M. McGoldrick-Larsen
M. Meilleur

SUBJECT: FUEL TAX REVENUE INITIATIVE

OBJET: INITIATIVE DES RECETTES FISCALES SUR LE CARBURANT



1. FUEL TAX REVENUE INITIATIVE

COMMITTEE RECOMMENDATION

That Council recommend to the Premier of Ontario, to the Minister of
Transportation and to the Federal Minister of Transportation the initiative of
the Government of Alberta which links fuel tax revenue to the needs of major
municipalities for transportation system infrastructure.

DOCUMENTATION

1. Extract of Draft Minute, Transportation Committee, 30 November 1999, is
immediately attached and includes a record of the vote.

2. Government of Alberta News Release dated 7 September 1999 immediately
follows the Extract of Draft Minute.
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Extract of Draft Minute
Transportation Committee
30 November 1999

INQUIRIES

Fuel Tax Revenue Initiative

Councillor Legendre made reference to a Government of Alberta News Release of
October 1999 which stated that grants based on $0.05/litre of gasoline from fuel sold in
Edmonton and Calgary, will be provided directly to those cities for transportation
needs.  He questioned whether staff had forwarded this piece of news to the
responsible authorities in Ontario.

The Environment and Transportation Commissioner reminded committee of the ongoing
campaign by both the public and private sectors for the use of fuel tax.  It was
confirmed that this new initiative in the western province will provide the City of Calgary
with $85M/year and the City of Edmonton with $65M/year for transit and arterial road
capital construction, rehabilitation and renewal.  He believed that while the province
continues to reject a similar proposal for Ottawa-Carleton, it is just a matter of time
before changes come about.

Moved by J. Legendre

That Council recommend to the Premier of Ontario, to the Minister of
Transportation and to the Federal Minister of Transportation the initiative of
the Government of Alberta which links fuel tax revenue to the needs of major
municipalities for transportation system infrastructure.

CARRIED








